

Oct/Nov 2019

Dear Pastor, Church and praying friends,

Giving thanks always for all things unto God and the Father in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ; (Ephesians 5:20) Greetings from the Navajo Indian Reservation. I pray that this letter finds you doing well. We hope that you are encouraged by the spiritual return on your monthly investment.

It has been a joy to see God work through **Old Paths Baptist Church** in these last few months. Our soul-winning ministry has seen much fruit with three souls saved and new visitors coming to church. We've seen more faithfulness and spiritual growth from our folks. We are anxious to get into our new building!

Newcomb Baptist Church held its first revival, and three souls were saved. The revival helped our folks as we begin to move forward. We've had new visitors these last few Sundays. There is a family we visited while soul-winning one year ago. My heart was burdened for him and his family. He has a similar background as me. His kids started riding the van to church. His wife came to church for the first time a few weeks ago and she gave her life to Jesus! Soon after, her husband Eric finally set foot in the doors of the church. Please pray for Eric's salvation as he is battling addiction.

Our building projects continue, and our HVAC system has been installed at Old Paths Baptist Church. We have provided all necessary documents for our electrical and waterline installation. It has been a vigorous process trying to get utilities to the church. Please continue to pray that the construction will start very soon. Thank you to those who invested to our building fund.

Our family is doing well. God continues to bless our girls with a sweet serving spirit to serve Him. I thank God for my wife, who does so much for us! We thank you for all your prayers, encouragement, and investment in this ministry.

In Christ,

Ryan Nez

